The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has issued a request for information (RFI) seeking input from the public regarding various aspects of Medicare Advantage (MA) data. Feedback from stakeholders to past CMS issued RFIs on MA plans reflected a strong desire for more comprehensive high quality MA programmatic data to increase MA program transparency.
Based on recommendations regarding MA data collection and reporting, CMS requests comments on all aspects of data related to the MA program—both data not currently collected as well as data currently collected. CMS is especially interested in:
· data-related recommendations related to beneficiary access to care, including provider directories and networks;
· prior authorization and utilization management, including denials of care and beneficiary experience with appeals processes as well as use and reliance on algorithms;
· cost and utilization of different supplemental benefits;
· all aspects of MA marketing and consumer decision-making; care quality and outcomes, including value-based care arrangements and health equity;
· healthy competition in the market, including the impact of mergers and acquisitions, high levels of enrollment concentration, and the effects of vertical integration, data topics related to Medicare Advantage prescription drug plans (MAPDs); and
· special populations such as individuals dually eligible for Medicare and Medicaid, individuals with end stage renal disease (ESRD), and other enrollees with complex conditions.

